ROBERT E. WILLIS ELEMENTARY SAC MEETING

September 30, 2013

Present:
Kristan Schwab, Bill Stenger, Stephanie Hefner, Lisa-Marie Albano, Jillanne Conelias, Shannon McCoy, Terri Rampinelli, Christine Bradford,

Tricia Eckstrom, Chris Robertson, Carrie Montague, Shelly Steiner
Call to order—The meeting was called to order at 6:11 pm by Kristan Schwab.
Old Business—The August 26, 2013 SAC meeting minutes were distributed for review.  It was noted that Mrs. Schwab’s name was misspelled.  It was also noted that the SAC meeting date was revised to reflect that the meeting was rescheduled to September 30 from September 23. Motion by Tricia Eckstrom and seconded by Chris Robertson to approve minutes reflecting these two corrections.  Motion passed unanimously.

Safety—Mr. Stenger reported that the District will be installing a fence along the sidewalk near the back portion of the school.  After a minor traffic incident in the parking lot wherein no injuries were reported, the installation of the fence has become a safety necessity.  Once the fence is installed a plan will be developed and parents will no longer be able to walk up to the school and pick up their children.  Installation date will be announced once the school is notified. A lengthy discussion ensued whether parents should be notified before the fence is installed.  Mr. Stenger reported that he may not be notified of the installation date in advance, as was the case with the current fence.

Staffing—Mr. Stenger announced that Mrs. Hartwig, a 4th grade teacher, was hired based on the 10-day count.  There are currently six 4th grade classrooms.  Willis is still short 3.5 aides and the district allocation has not been made yet.  The guidance position has been posted.
Textbooks—Textbooks have arrived.  They were back ordered at the Florida school book depository.
Parent Volunteers—Coach Morales could still use a few parent volunteers to help with the kindergarten students.  He has 2 classrooms of students at one time.

Class Size—Mr. Stenger reported that Willis met the class size compliance in most grade levels, but not all.
Art Class—A question was raised regarding the art curriculum.  Mr. Stenger stated that no issues have been brought to his attention.  The art instructor made a supply request and it was approved.
Parental Concerns
· Mrs. Schwab received a telephone call from a parent stating her child does not have enough time to each lunch because children go through the line in “A to Z” alphabetical order.  She inquired whether this could be changed from time to time and go through the line “Z to A”.  Mr. Stenger stated he would look into this issue.

· Accuracy of the annual biographical forms was raised.  Parents reported that after making changes to their forms, by the following year, these changes were not implemented.  Mr. Stenger agreed to look into this matter.

Fire Lane—The fire department does an annual inspection of the school property.  No fire lane is clearly designated at Willis and this has never been reported by the fire department.  It is the county’s responsibility to designate a fire lane.
School Improvement Plan—Mr. Stenger gave a detailed presentation on the Elmo system of the school improvement plan for 2013-2014.   The current school enrollment of 711 was reported for each grade as:


Kindergarten 
110 students


1st Grade
113 students


2nd Grade
137 students


3rd Grade
89 students


4th Grade
122 students


5th Grade
140 students

After a lengthy presentation, Mr. Stenger responded to questions and concerns from the committee.  Motion by Kristan Schwab, seconded by Terri Rampinelli, to approve the School Improvement Plan as presented.  Motion passed unanimously. 
New Business—Shelly Steiner and Carrie Montague spoke to the Committee about the possibility of changing Willis Elementary from a public school to a charter school.  The two guests reported that they are in the early stages of researching this issue.  After a lengthy discussion of approximately 40 minutes of questions and concerns, it was decided that Mrs. Steiner and Mrs. Montague would do further investigation and report back to the committee.

Next SAC Meeting—will be October 28, 2013 at 6:00 p.m. 
Adjournment—Motion to adjourn by Tricia Eckstrom, seconded by Lisa Albano.  Motion passed unanimously. Meeting  adjouned at 8:37 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Terri Rampinelli, Secretary

